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Saints Peter and Paul Catholic Primary School
Curriculum intent in the EYFS

Saints Peter and Paul EYFS
Intent:
At S.S Peter and Paul’s primary school, we believe that our children deserve the best.  Each child is unique and should be nurtured to achieve the best they can. We believe that through creating a stimulating, enabling environment and through the relationships and interactions of adults and peers the children in our Early Years will learn and develop emotionally, socially, physically, cognitively and linguistically.  Therefore, our aim is to provide high quality teaching and learning in partnership with the parents/carers within a caring, safe and happy setting.

Our curriculum in Early Years is designed to provide a broad and balanced education that meets the needs of all pupils. It facilitates them to gain the skills, knowledge and understanding, as they start out on their educational journey, supporting them to progress from their individual starting points and preparing them for the next stage of their education.

We follow the Statutory Framework for the Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS) and also follow Development Matters 2021.  Our curriculum excites and engages the children, building on their own interests and developing their experiences of the world around them. We recognise that all children come into our setting with varied experiences and all staff work hard to ensure that the learning opportunities provided widen their knowledge and understanding of the world, whilst setting ambitious expectations for all children.

The curriculum celebrates diversity and supports the pupils’ spiritual, moral, social and cultural development. Those children with particular needs, including SEND and EAL, are supported appropriately allowing them to be successful. 

Well-being is important to our setting.  We monitor every child’s well-being and engagement through using EXE (The Leuven Scale for Well-being & Involvement). This allows staff to focus on the extent that children feel at ease, act spontaneously and show self-confidence.  It also helps staff to identify if children are operating to their full capacity whilst involved in activities. Staff plan quiet time daily to help children to practice relaxing techniques and give children the opportunity to pray.

Preparing our children for the future is a priority to us.  We follow SCARF programme in our setting.  This is a whole school approach that supports primary schools in promoting positive behaviour, mental health, wellbeing, resilience and achievement.  
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